

Minutes of the Munson Township Park & Recreation Board Meeting Monday, March 9, 2020

The meeting was called to order at 6:15pm by Chair John McCreery, Jim O'Neill, Bert Diehl and Dave Jirsa was present. The Pledge of Allegiance was said.

Minutes

John McCreery moved and Bert Diehl seconded to approve the minutes of February 10, 2020 as written. Passed unanimously. Motion carried.

Old Business

Tennis Courts at Township Park

John McCreery researched the possibility of temporarily turning the tennis courts into pickle ball courts. A roll of tape for that purpose was located for only \$21.00. The Trustee agreed that estimates for new fenced in pickleball court should be obtained and forward to Zoning Inspector Jim Herringshaw. The courts location at Munson Township Park is between the basketball and tennis courts. The Trustees would like to look at all options before a final decision is made. The Park & Recreation Board is asked to continue to investigate this matter and to look into the possibility of being able to lower and raise the tennis court net so both sports can be played on the same court.

Flea Market - March 21st

All vendor spaces have been sold, newspaper advertisements are scheduled with the \$1.00 admission for the Scholarship Fund noted in the ad. Board members are asked to meet at 6:30amon March 21, 2020 to direct the vendors to their spaces in the fire station bay.

Dugouts at Township Park

The dugouts are not done and the Chardon High School seniors have not started there project at the park yet. The final decisions have not been made on the score board dimensions. Trustee Andy Bushman will follow up with Lawrence and Ryan Bluemel.

Restroom Retrofit at Township Park

Enzoco Homes has ideas for the retrofitting of the restrooms and will provide us with a sketch in the near future. Their design and build will most likely take place late March. Trustee Andy Bushman has been in contact with the Senior Center regarding this matter.

Chardon High School Baseball Update

Since the school levy did not pass, the baseball team is looking for a long term commitment for field use. Couch Doug Snyder attended a meeting and they would like to enter into a 5 year agreement possibly paying \$5,000 for maintenance on the field which they are currently paying approximately \$2,500 per year which is half on the maintenance cost. They are also looking into the possibility of installing a temporary score board for which they are seeking donors.

Jim O'Neill moved and Bert Diehl seconded to adjourn the meeting at 6:51pm. The next meeting will be held Monday, April 6, 2020 at 6:15pm at Town Hall.

John McCreery, Chair

Julie Johnston, Secretary

cc:

Township Trustees Fiscal Officer Road Superintendent